
 AS APPROVED JANUARY 16 ,2007 
 
M INUTES OF SPECIAL MEETING 
Champaign County Environment  DATE: December 19, 2006 
& Land Use Committee   TIME: 6:45 p.m. 
Champaign County Brookens  PLACE: Meeting Room Two 
Administrative Center     Brookens Administrative Center 
Urbana, IL 61802      1776 E. Washington Street 

Urbana, IL  61802 
  

 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Jan Anderson, Chris Doenitz, Matthew Gladney, Steve Moser, Jon Schroeder 

(VC), Barbara Wysocki (C) 
 
OTHER COUNTY 
BOARD MEMBERS 
PRESENT:   None 

                                                 
 
MEMBERS ABSENT: Brad Jones, Ralph Langenheim, Carrie Melin    
 
STAFF PRESENT:  John Hall 
 
OTHERS PRESENT: None    
  
 
1. Call to Order, Roll Call 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:47 p.m.  The roll was called and a quorum declared present. 
 
2. Approval of Agenda 
 
Mr. Moser moved, seconded by Mr. Doenitz to approve the agenda as submitted.  The motion carried 
by voice vote. 
 
3. Approval of Minutes (November 13, 2006) 
 
Ms. Anderson moved, seconded by Mr. Moser to approve the November 13, 2006, minutes as 
submitted.  The motion carried by voice vote. 
 
4. Public Participation 
 
None 
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5. Recreation and Entertainment License:  ABSP, d.b.a. Longview Tavern, 206-210 Logan St,  
 
Longview, IL.  January 01, 2007 through December 31, 2007. 
 
Mr. Hall stated that Longview is within the County’s zoning jurisdiction although they are an incorporated 
village.  He said that the Champaign County Recreation and Entertainment License Ordinance is written so 
that if a business is within an incorporated village a Recreation and Entertainment License is not required 
from the County.  He said that the owners of the Longview Tavern submitted a Recreation and 
Entertainment License in 2006 for the first time and it did not occur to staff to check the Champaign County 
Recreation and Entertainment License Ordinance for this provision but in fact the County does not have 
jurisdiction for this license.  He said that the County will refund the fees to the owners of the Longview 
Tavern.  He noted that staff discovered this information yesterday therefore it was too late to cancel the 
meeting.   
 
Ms. Wysocki stated that the owners of the Longview Tavern not only paid their fees for this year but also 
paid their fees for last year therefore both fees should be refunded. 
 
Mr. Hall stated that the fees were received at the County Clerk’s office and that office will be responsible 
for processing those refunds. 
 
6. Other Business 
 
None  
 
7. Adjournment 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 6:52 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Secretary to the Environment and Land Use Committee 
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